Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: bus safety concerns
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

 
How many reports have there been to transport authorities in Leicester of buses being targeted by people throwing missiles (e.g. bricks, stones) in each of these financial years?
Answer:
Leicester City Council does not actively collect this data from bus operators, and we would ordinarily only expect operators to raise this if they wanted our assistance in responding. Therefore, this is a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by the Council.
There are no indications Leicester City has any persistent problem with missile throwing. 
The reports we do have are typically reported by our own Council officers.

a) 2017/18 
0 reports

b) 2018/19 
3 reports
· 02/09/18 Haymarket Bus Station. Youths throwing 10+ stones. 1 bus hit (undamaged). Police attended, no arrests.

· 01/10/18 Haymarket Bus Station. Youths throwing multiple stones. 1 bus hit (broken window). Bus station hit (x3 broken window). Police attended, no arrests.

· 28/10/18 Birstall (outside of Council area, but service operating for the Council). Unknown throwing stones. 1 bus hit (broken window)

c) 2019/20 
0 reports

d) 2020/21 
0 reports

e) 2021/22

0 reports


For 2021/22, please provide a breakdown of each report, giving brief details of the incident

As above


How many bus stops are currently "no go zones" - i.e. drivers have been told not to stop there due to safety concerns.


There are currently 0 no go zones in the City Council’s boundaries.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
